
 

 

MENU PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES 
GREENWICH PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

 
DATE:  5-31-19 
 
PLACE:  Havemeyer Building, 290 Greenwich Avenue, Greenwich, CT 06830 

IT Room 
 
ATTENDANCE: Lorianne O’Donnell (BOE) 

John Hopkins (BOE) 
Dave Nanarello (BOE) 
Jayne-Marie Lockett (BOE) 
Nerlyn Pierson (PTAC Health and Wellness co-chair) 
Lisa Suriano (absent) 
Sara Seidelmann, MD (joined at 9:13am) 
Elissa Diamond-Fields, DC (PTAC Health and Wellness co-chair, absent) 
Stephanie Knuth 

    
1. Meeting Opening 
 

Call to Order – 9:12 am 
 
2. Menu Planning Group Discussion 
 

Minutes from the 5/3/19 meeting approved.  
 
Team provided additional edits on communications letter and suggested a flyer be 
included in the back-to-school packets. Lori to inquire on deadlines for back-to-school 
packets. 
 
John provided updates on the following items: 

• Fiesta Tacos (combination of 1/3 beef, 1/3 turkey, 1/3 lentils) were taste tested 
by students last week with positive feedback. 

• Request for Proposal (RFP) bid package now includes the drafted menu 
guidelines and includes a list of items that exclude preservatives, additives, etc.  
It is expected that the RFP will be released by the end of next week.  Lori asked 
the committee to share potential vendors. The team shared interest in reaching 
out to vendors like Mike’s Organic and Wave Hill. 

 
The team engaged in discussion on the following menu topics: 

• Replacing breakfast items served as lunch (i.e. pancakes, waffles and french 
toast sticks) with burritos or egg sandwiches. 

• Parent’s preferences for soup options and SunButter and jelly sandwiches as a 
meal option. 

• Engaging parents in the process (i.e. asking parents to send in recipes and then 
feature them once a month). 



 

 

• Serving free water at checkout for students who do not want to take the milk 
beverage option and who cannot afford or do not wish to purchase bottled 
water.  There was discussion about removing fruit juices as a beverage option 
(due to high sugar content) and replacing it with fruit infused water, flavored 
seltzer containing no sugar or plain ice water (eliminating fruit juices was also a 
recommendation of the Central Middle School capstone project, see below). 

• Parent’s preferences for snacks like ice cream would be acceptable if it is made 
with real products. 

 
Lori provided an update on John’s efforts to connect with Center for Food.  The Center 
provided information to serve as a resource to departmental staff.  John will review the 
information and provide highlights or takeaways at the next meeting.  
 
Nerlyn provided an update on the Central Middle School capstone project (see 
attached).  The students (Alexandra Freeman and Sarah Maitland) are seeking to 
improve lunches in the middle schools and suggested improvements like eliminating 
reduced fat foods, french fries, ice cream, Doritos and other chips, high-sugar cereals, 
juices and soda, etc.  They also presented a proposed menu and snacks for the lunch 
menu.   
 
Next steps include the following: 

● Finalize communication via e-mail this upcoming week 
● Food Services will continue drafting Request for Proposal for food items aligning 

with draft guidelines 
● Food Services will review Center for Food materials 

 
3. Adjournment 
 

Meeting ended at 10:10 am  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lorianne O’Donnell 



What’s the problem with 
school lunches?

By: Sarah Maitland & Koto 
Freeman

Capstone 2019



Problem

● schools lunches being served now are simply:
○ Unappetizing 

○ Unhealthy



https://docs.google.com/file/d/1l8U_Q4r4euYm_8qDs76EPN_OoEYOo0Xh/preview
https://docs.google.com/file/d/10MPbM6wRahCbSpM0IoRzJW1RUSOzS_I8/preview
https://docs.google.com/file/d/1tQ5gk74xgORcJRv9rTi2HjqIMkEmYDVh/preview




Problems within school 
lunches:

● Lack of nutrition
● Trans and saturated fats

● Processed foods
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Action plan

● Create a menu proposal for the upcoming years
● Consult with some part of the PTA/food services who would be able 

to reach out and present our menu proposal to the Greenwich Public 
Schools food services



Thank you for 
Listening!


